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Captain’s Corner with Peter Read

Hickory at Royal Avalon

The Australian Hickory Shaft Championship has
taken giant steps forward. At the last Societies
Challenge held at Royal Sydney, the Golf Society of
Australia agreed to hold the 2004 Australian Hick-
ory Shaft Championship in Melbourne, possibly in
November 2004. We have had a request to hold the
2008 Championship in Perth to coincide with Royal
Perth GC's centenary and this aligns with our goal
to take the championship Australia-wide.

Our last event was the 'Dan Cullen' Trophy played
at Long Reef on Friday 13 February 2004 and once
again, it was a great day for those participating. The
winners of the day were John Fletcher and Des Fro-
neman with a nett score of 32%, followed by Henry
Paterson and Ray Drummond on 34%. Vicki Cullen
(young Dan's wife) took many wonderful photos
with a sample shown below. Contact Vicki (9547
1196) if you would like to purchase copies. Les
Browne, GCSA and Long Reef member, organised
the 'Links. Classic' event for non-members, won by
Michael Snell and Jessica Sullivan (a winner in
2003) with a nett 37%.

Neville Wilson, Past President to the PGA attended
the dinner and presented Dan Cullen with a framed
photo of Dan, Eric Cremin and Neville, taken some
40 years ago.

Reciprocal rights with the Golf Society of Australia

It has been confirmed that members of the Golf So-
ciety of Australia and the Golf Collectors Society of
Australia will have reciprocal rights to play in and
attend the other’s events and activities. The Socie-
ties will continue to share information including their
calendars of coming events and activities.

Owen Denmeade’s effort and enthusiasm paid off
on Friday 23 April when 15 of Royal Avalon’s regu-
lars played 9 holes with hickories. The council
course is 9 holes of hillside with lots of vegetation;
the holes are not long, but challenging all the time.
It was good for hickories. Vikki Jellis, the well-
known former leading amateur is the manager at
Avalon — her family have had that position for
many years and her first set of clubs when a four
year old are displayed in the shop. The origin of
the king or queen who bestowed regal status on
the course is lost in Northern Beaches antiquity.

Every one of the Royal Av regulars dressed up
somehow for the occasion. The three ladies wore
long skirts and long sleeved blouses, while most of
the men had golf pants tucked into red socks. It
was a good start and their hearts were in it. One of
the ladies on an outrageous handicap returned 25
points and wanted to buy Tom’s set on the spot for
regular use. Most players wanted to go again for
another 9 holes, having just warmed up with the
first nine. There was some good shot making by
players who had never held a hickory club before
and a realisation of how modern clubs forgive what
hickory will not.

The event had been long in development and
quick in scheduling. Tom Moore, Peter Read and
Barry Leithhead guided a group each, but the win-
ner needed no guidance! Owen was event photog-
rapher and enthusiast. Over sandwiches and drink
after the game, Tom gave a brief history of golf
and regripped a fine Gem putter (see pic) that
Owen brought along for one of the players who
turned 70 the next day.

The Royal Av regulars are keen for more hickory
golf. There is an idea that when the old heritage-







